
CE meets Secretary of CPC Fujian
Provincial Committee (with photo)

     The Chief Executive, Mr John Lee, met the Secretary of the CPC Fujian
Provincial Committee, Mr Zhou Zuyi, at Government House today (June 27) to
exchange views on strengthening Hong Kong's co-operation with Fujian. The
Deputy Chief Secretary for Administration, Mr Cheuk Wing-hing; the Secretary
for Culture, Sports and Tourism, Mr Kevin Yeung; the Secretary for
Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Erick Tsang Kwok-wai; and the
Secretary for Education, Dr Choi Yuk-lin, also attended the meeting.

     Mr Lee welcomed Mr Zhou and his delegation's visit to Hong Kong. He said
that the relationship between Fujian and Hong Kong has always been close,
adding that Hong Kong has been the largest source of external direct
investment in the province in recent years. Mr Lee said he was confident that
with the gradual recovery of the global economy, the economic and trade co-
operation between Hong Kong and Fujian will bring new impetus to the economic
growth of both places.
      
     He wished the Fourth Plenary Session of the Hong Kong/Fujian Co-
operation Conference to be held in Hong Kong tomorrow (June 28) a great
success with fruitful achievements, bringing the co-operation and development
of the two places to new heights.
      
     Mr Lee pointed out that the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region
(HKSAR) Government has all along been fully leveraging Hong Kong's role as a
functional platform for the Belt and Road Initiative, and encouraging Hong
Kong enterprises and its professional services sectors to expand their
businesses in the Belt and Road countries and collaborate with Mainland
enterprises in going global together. He noted that Hong Kong offers an
enormous base of professionals well versed in international regulations, who
could provide Fujian with legal advice and services in Belt and Road
development projects and help enterprises understand international rules, so
that they could effectively cope with relevant risks when investing in
different countries or regions.
      
     Mr Lee said that he looked forward to the continuous and pragmatic co-
operation between Fujian and Hong Kong in such areas as innovation and
technology, maritime and logistics, tourism and youth development, so the two
places could better grasp the development opportunities arising from the
National 14th Five-Year Plan and promote mutual benefits. The Fujian Liaison
Unit of the HKSAR Government will continue to act as a bridge to promote
exchanges and co-operation between the two places.
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